RIFLE PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES PARKS MAINTENANCE FACILITY OCTOBER 24, 2016.

Meeting called to order at 5:35 pm.

MEMBERS PRESENT:	<u>YES</u>	<u>NO</u>
Sara Brainard	X	
Chris Bornholdt	X	
Michael Churchill	X	
Mason Hostadt	X	
Kevin Kelley	X	
Trudy Lowery	X	
Christi Savage	X	
Erik Villasenor	X	

STAFF PRESENT: Tom Whitmore, Wayne Edgeton

MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 10TH MEETING: Sara made a motion to accept and approve the minutes of the October 10th meeting. Christi 2nd the motion. Motion passed with a voice vote.

WELCOME ERIK VILLASENOR: The board welcomed new member Erik Villasenor.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC: None

ARCHERY RANGE DISCUSSION/JOE ELLIOT: Joe asked the board their opinion on a shooting range. He stated that there could be \$12-24 thousand dollars taken from the Parks and Recreation fund to get the range started. He stated that the range in Gypsum had a range fee and that the city leased the land to the club and that the club required a signed waiver.

REVIEW PLANS FOR VETERANS MEMORIAL: Tom showed the board the plans and let them know that Kuersten concrete was willing to donate the work but needed the design first.

<u>OTHER:</u> Helen Rogers from LOVA asked about having the Farmers Market at Heinze Park. The board stated that parking would be an issue and no driving could occur on the grass. She wanted to reschedule the meeting with LOVA. Trudy suggested the next PRAB meeting be rescheduled to November 14th.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 pm.